Division of Vehicles 915 SW Harrison St. Topeka, KS 66612



phone: 785-296-3963 fax: 785-296-0691 www.ksrevenue.org

Samuel M. Williams, Secretary David Harper, Director

Sam Brownback, Governor

Memorandum

To: Senator Mike Peterson, Senate Transportation Committee Chair

From: Lee Ann Phelps, Vehicle Services Manager, Division of Vehicles, KDOR

Date: January 31, 2018

RE: Written Testimony on SB294

Good morning Mr. Chairman and members of the committee,

This written testimony is provided in support of SB 294 relating to written examination of vehicle salespersons upon original licensure. The Division of Vehicles has worked closely with Kansas Automobile Dealers Association during the drafting of this legislation and fully support the proposed changes. It is of mutual benefit to the Division and those we license that the written examination be reduced down to original licensure only, with additional testing at the Director's discretion. It will simplify the process for our licensees, lending credibility and integrity to the examination process as a whole.